Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus 

Minutes of Meeting 1st July 2008

Present

Julie Smethurst; Ruth Jones; Hilary Bingham; Pamela Leon; Kate Reece; Angela Argenzio; Sue Pennington; Jenny Swann; Jim Monach; Janet Bower; Helen Kirk; Sally Turnbull.

Pamela was thanked for hosting this meeting.

1. Apologies

Miriam Gilchrist; John Spence; Richard Salt; Sue Silcock.

2. Minutes of 15th April meeting were signed.

3. Matters Arising

i) Ruth will organise the noticeboard over the summer break.

ii) Ruth will sort out the stationery over the summer break.

2. Finance Officer’s report

This will be available later in the summer.

3. Recruitment

Ruth is working with Helen on next season’s leaflet. We will have 10,000 this year.

Jenny reviewed progress on the recruitment & profile raising initiative. There has been lots of progress:-

Good quality leaflets with a wide distribution;

Regular items in the Telegraph at concert times;

Adverts in the Star;

Race for Life, Rachael Mallaband was thanked for organising this; 

New members’ booklet, Angela was thanked for producing this;

Working with specific populations, this year has been the workshops for men, Sue P was thanked for organising these;

 
Next season we will investigate links with Music Leader who work specifically with young people;

Regular social opportunities after rehearsals.;

Planned entry on Wikipedia to be compiled by Alison Tunwell.

Some of the original ideas have not been taken up:-

Dual membership with other choruses.

Better links with the Universities are still being explored. Jenny, Kate & Jim to liaise regarding entry on music soc website at University and on leafleting around freshers’ week. Young volunteers from the chorus will be sought in September to do this.

Ruth & Jenny to contact David Lewis at Springs Academy before the end of summer term.

Ruth will ask Andrew Booth about leaflets at Sing Live. Also Sue P has a link here.

6.  Publicity

Ruth & Helen are working on flyers for the next 2 concerts.

Ruth will meet with Martin Bouchier re City Hall publicity.

7. Membership

John circulated a comprehensive report ahead of the meeting.

John will give Darius a list detailing attendance before each year’s re-auditions. 

John to check seating during the orchestral rehearsal preceeding each concert.  As rehearsal time is so pressured he would need to view the stage unobtrusively from the audience during the afternoon and then ask for necessary changes, with assistance from Section Reps.

 Louis Knapton to receive honorary membership.

New folders will not be bought at present. Voice reps to check if anyone has a noticeably damaged folder.

Wording was agreed for the scores to be presented by Darius at a rehearsal in the autumn to the 2 long-standing members.

Music reading workshops to re-commence in the autumn starting on 30th September for 8 weeks for members already in the chorus. Also to include one potential new tenor who has asked to attend. Later in the year a second run is planned to run alongside the Elijah rehearsals.

Sally will co-ordinate the voice reps and they will be introduced to the chorus again in the autumn.

Jim to be the tenor rep instead of John who is now busy with membership issues.

Darius is planning on changing the arrangements for re-auditions starting with the sopranos next season. He wishes to hear all the section first before writing to individuals to indicate his decision. He has concerns about blend.

8. Programming / future plans

Simon Webb is leaving in August to take up a post with the CBSO. Julie will write to him. Ruth will follow up the leads he has given us.

There is no news yet of the additional Beethoven 9th rehearsals in connection with the proposed extra performances with the CBSO chorus. Details to go out via e-mail when available.

Ruth to approach John Rutter about the possibility of his doing a workshop with us preferably before we sing his music, or at another time.

Janet Hoyle has offered to organise the Bochum trip. Jenny will help as required.

It was agreed to go ahead with Andy Booth’s suggestion that a section of the chorus sing at the Barlow festival. Rachel has agreed to conduct.

Peter Clark has requested that the chorus take part in a fund raising concert, possibly  at Holy Trinity Church Thorpe Hesley, for the work that Anne & Allan Lacey are doing in Uganda. This was agreed, (probably the same music as for Barlow.) Peter to co-ordinate.

It was agreed to take part in the Raymond Gubbay concert in the Arena in Nov 09.  We are awaiting confirmation of the engagement from RG.

9. AOB

Paul Henstridge has offered the use of a marquee which will be available in his garden for the evening of Friday Oct 3rd in the Dronfield Woodhouse area. Offer accepted. Probably use it for the quiz evening. Will be mentioned in the summer newsletter.

A meal is planned in a curry restaurant following the Beethoven concert. Again to be mentioned in the newsletter.

Agreed to book a room in the University Arms from time to time for socials following rehearsals.

Voice reps to check that all singers in their section have an e mail address registered with the chorus or are paired with someone in the chorus who has one. Ruth to take over the group e-mail list when she has upgraded her computer!

The issue of noise from the Comedy Club on concert nights has been raised with the City Hall.

It was agreed that Andrew’s contract be confirmed.

Julie to write to the Halle Orchestra following the recent deaths of 2 of their members in a climbing accident.

The temperature in the Arts Tower lecture hall cannot be turned down. No further news on the refurbishment plans.

10. Date of Next Meeting

16th September 08    

